
III. Two Witnesses and the Seventh Trumpet (11:1-19) 

(n) Remember in chapter 10 that John was to _______________________________ 
about ‘many peoples, nations, tongues and kings.’ That prophecy is directly 
connected to the two witnesses in chapter 11. It is a message of judgment 
against those who will stand in direct opposition (or even persecute) to 
the Gospel and the Church.  

(o) This judgment will actually be God’s first ____________________________ 
answer to the cries of the saints for vindication and retribution found 
earlier in 6:9-11 and 8:3-5.  

(p) The first action in the chapter is to ________________________ the 
‘temple of God, the altar, and those who worship there,’ in 11:1. John is 
given a ‘measuring rod’ or a staff. He’s told to measure the dimensions but 
also the occupants.  

There are two unique aspects found in the original language of this verse. 
First, the word for altar, (Greek thysiasterion) can simply be translated 
as ‘the place of sacrifice.’ The phrase ‘those who worship there,’ in the 
Greek can also be read, ‘those worshipping in it.’ When you consider 
worship as an integral part of pre and post-Judgment Day Christianity, then 
this seems to imply we are ever-so-slightly experiencing a piece of Heaven 
when we sacrificially worship together.  

(q) John is ordered to leave the outer court _________________________, 
because it was given to the ‘Gentiles (Gk nations) who will tread under 
foot the holy city,’ in 11:2. Solomon’s Temple and Herod’s Temple both 
contained this division. Only Jews were allowed into the inner sanctum 
(literally into the presence of God). However, those outside the walls 
influenced those within to abandon God. That physical occurrence in the OT 
embodies the spiritual state of the NT. Christians will allow the world to 
influence us and pull us away.  

The outer court is not a part of the faithful community. However, they are 
a part of the environment God’s people reside among. They are persecutors, 
false teachers, enemies of God who will ‘trample’ the Church, but only for 

a definite period of time (see 11:2, ’42 months’). While we can’t know for 
sure, the number 42 also appears in Numbers 33. It’s the number of times 
the Israelites ‘camped’ in the Exodus from Egypt until Canaan (see Numbers 
33:5-49). If there’s a legitimate connection, then perhaps the persecution 
will end when God’s people reach the spiritual ‘land of Canaan.’  

(r) The vision then begins a discussion about two ______________________ in 
11:3. It says they will be given ‘power (authority),’ and will ‘prophesy 
1,260 days in sackcloth.’ Sackcloth was a customary garment of those who 
were mourning or suffering (i.e. Nehemiah 9:1). God’s people will suffer 
because of their testimony (preaching, example) but will stand with power 
against their enemy. Once again, don’t read anything into the time. It’s 
not an authoritative number, rather a finite time. Notice this connection 
though - 1,260 days equals 42 months. They are intentionally the same. The 
witnesses will be fought against while they prophecy.  

(s) The witnesses represent the ___________________________. Lampstands was 
also used in 1:12-2:5 describing the Churches of Asia Minor and olive trees 
are found in Zechariah’s prophecy (see 4:12-14). Since, olive trees 
provided oil to burn lamps they are seen here as a connected witness. One 
OT illusion worth noting. The Law of Moses required more than one witness 
to establish wrongdoing and pronounce judgment (see Numbers 35:30; 
Deuteronomy 17:6, 19:15). In the NT, there were two angels present at 
Christ’s ascension (see Acts 1:10-11) and only two of the congregations in 
chapters 2-3 escaped accusations of unfaithfulness (i.e. Smyrna in 2:8-11, 
Philadelphia in 3:7-13).  

(t) It says in 11:4 that they ‘______________________ before the God of 
Earth.’ It seems reasonable to conclude that this implies the Church is 
never far from God’s presence (as long as they are faithful, remember 
Revelation 3:16). Romans 8:38-39 would seem to be a reasonable passage to 
connect with this.  

(u) 11:5 says ‘fire proceeds from their _____________________ against those 
that want to harm them.’ That seems to be a veiled connection to Jeremiah 
5:14 which says, ‘Because you speak this word, behold, I will make My words 
in your mouth fire, and this people wood, and it shall devour them.’  



(v) 11:6 gives them three specific _______________________. This is the 
same word used earlier describing the authority they get from God. The 
powers are to (1) stop the rain; and (2) turn water into blood and (3) 
bring other plagues (remember plagues = judgment). It should be noted that 
two OT prophets, Elijah (see 1 Kings 17-18) and Moses (see Exodus 7:17-25) 
possessed that power first. It should also be noted that those two are the 
prophets that appear with the Transfigured Christ in Mark 9:4-7. They serve 
as the two legal witnesses to Christ’s authority as Son of God. Don’t think 
any of that is coincidental.  

Obviously, this verse is symbolic. It’s connecting the prophets of old with 
the ‘prophets’ of Christianity. While we don’t have their power, we have 
authority from the same God, to give the same message, to the same people. 
It should be pointed out that God’s judgment no longer appears 
miraculously, but instead providentially. It is still however, intended to 
remind the lost and the persecutors of the Church that they are not just 
fighting man, they are fighting (and rejecting) God.  

(w) The introductory phrase of 11:7, ‘when they have ____________________,’ 
(Gk complete) implies the end of the testimony and prophecy - essentially 
the end of history. At the end of this age, it will appear that Satan (‘the 
beast’) has won and defeated the Church. The ‘earth-dwellers’ (notice that 
small distinction) will even celebrate (see 11:10) like they did in Sodom 
(sin), Egypt (persecution), and Golgotha (pride).  

(x) That celebration is ______________________________ however, due to the 
resurrection that comes from the ‘breath of life’ that God gave them. That 
should remind you of Genesis 2:7. Just like our initial creation as a 
‘living being,’ so too here we are made alive.  

(y) 11:12-13 describes something commonly called a ______________________. 
This verse should be connected to 1 Thessalonians 4:16-17. They are 
describing the same thing - the end of this world and the consolation of 
God’s people. Notice the similarities between this ascension (i.e. ‘in a 
cloud’) and that of Jesus in Acts 1:10-11. What’s most alarming though is 
the statement ‘their enemies saw them,’ in 11:12. That event is immediately 
followed by judgment (i.e. earthquake, death, fear) and respect for God 

(see Romans 14:11). Notice how similar that is to Christ’s resurrection in 
Matthew 28:2-3. 11:14 brings that moment to a conclusion (essentially the 
first 6 trumpets and prepares John for the final trumpet).  

(z) In 11:15, the seventh trumpet __________________________ and the final 
fulfillment of this world comes true. Christ takes over the rule of this 
world because all His enemies have been defeated. In response notice that: 

 (1) The 24 elders ‘fell on their faces and worshipped’ 

 (2) The ‘Temple of God’ was opened 

 (3) The ‘Ark of the Covenant’ was seen in the Temple 

 (4) There were ‘lightings, noises, thunderings, an earthquake, great 
 hail.’ 

The praise that comes from the elders points to God’s judgment, power, 
salvation, and the world’s rejection of His divine place. 


